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------- 

Dear friends, the year has been long enough since January 2nd to date. We teachers have been 

tirelessly working around the clock to achieve the set goals and to maintain the academic standards 

of the school. We did a national assessment in grade 3 which marked the end of the Early Years 

Education [EYE]. The next national examination shall be done in grade 6 before the learners are 

allowed to join junior secondary. It is worth noting that this kind of curriculum does not give 

feedback to the parents and guardians hence from next year we shall have stabilized and you will not 

be getting results unless verbally spoken. In this regard, teachers have always gone for further 

training over the holidays to equip them with necessary skills and competencies needed to 

implement this new curriculum [CBC]. This holiday we shall have two trainings i.e. TUSOME and CBC 

whose money you had sent. Then in January 2020 around 23rd /24th our school shall be hosting a 

grand CBC training organized by the Kenya Private Schools Association Rachuonyo East Chapter-what 

a name for the school! 

On the other hand, the old curriculum starts from class 5 to 8 from next year. You will only be getting 

written academic report for these classes as it has been the case over the years. They must still be 

followed closely to get good results as opposed to the aforementioned curriculum.  

KCPE this year was successfully done and well conducted within a conducive environment. Boarding 

session was equally successful. Thank you all for the support.  We had absolutely nil cases of 

sicknesses, lessons were being attended promptly by teachers. I thank them all. We look forward for 

a better result in the next few weeks probably 3. Then we hopefully push the 27 of them to form 

one. 

-------- 

Bye 

Calvince  

 


